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Why the Western Pacific Railroad Historical Society name is being 

retired by the Feather River Rail Society 

 

In 2010 the FRRS approached Harvard Business School Association of 

Northern California to get assistance on improving visitorship and 

business practices. 

 

The FRRS was very pleased that HBSA/NC performed this assessment 

without charge to the society. 

 

 
 

One of the major areas that HBSA/NC looked at was the “Branding”, or 

name recognition of the FRRS, WPRRHS, Portola Railroad Museum and 

the Western Pacific Railroad Museum along with the public 

presentation of the WEB pages. 
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When this was presented to the FRRS Board of Directors, it was 

discussed over several meetings and the decision was made to begin 

implementation of these recommendations.  
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One of the changes that was very visible to the public was the 

discontinuance of the public use of the name Western Pacific 

Historical Society (WPRRHS) name, now referring to it as the 

Historical/Archive Department of the FRRS. Historical memberships 

had been discontinued in November 2002. 

 

This naming change may not have been communicated very well to all 

the membership of the organizations and unfortunately lead to some 

feeling left out, not important or just frustrated with the FRRS.  

 

During the last few years the FRRS has been very fortunate in 

receiving several donations of historical documents, photographs, 

slides, negatives and other materials related to the Western Pacific 

Railroad.  

 

While all of this material is being cared for and cataloged, it will take 

significant time to accomplish these tasks. 

 

A statement in the Headlight issue # 10, then FRRS Director and the 

original Headlight Editor, John Ryczkowski stated: 

 

“Just to clear up any confusion about the WP Historical Society, it is 

not any new group, but that the FRRS is now the official organization 

to disseminate info on the Western Pacific, and the FRRS is the WP 

Historical Society” 

 

I would like to let all the members know this direction has not been 

lost, the Board of Directors is committed on preserving and sharing the 

archives of the Western Pacific Railroad.  

 

 

Kerry Cochran 

General Superintendent 

 
 
 
 
 


